National Ground Water Association Conference

The National Speleological Society was invited to have a table at the National Groundwater Association 5th Conference on Hydrogeology, Ecology, Monitoring and Management of Ground Water in Karst Terrains.  This event was held February 23-24, 2009 at he Safety Harbor Resort and Spa in Safety Harbor, Florida. NSS members Kristie Lindberg of Bloomington, Indiana and Mike Walsh of Cedar Park, Texas represented the NSS.   The NSS involvement was part of the National Speleological Society’s Karst Partnership Forms efforts to bring cavers throughout the county into working relationships with city-county planners, environmental companies and developers.

Currently, ninety-six counties throughout the country have been identified as counties where land developers have acquired land with caves.  This represents potential problems and or potential opportunities.  Land developers must deal with caves and karst when it is identified on land that they acquire.  Cavers can assist them in cave preserve design and cave related land management.  In addition, this represents an opportunity for cavers to acquire ownership of significant caves at little or no cost.

City and county planners throughout the nation are looking for assistance in dealing with caves, sinkholes, and aquifer protection.  In addition, often they are looking for ways to guide the land developers in the development on karst.  The NSS can offer Watershed and Greenbelt Ordinances that will assist in the protection of the karst areas and improve the quality of life in their community.  Toward this end, Kristie and Mike made several good contacts.  The NSS Karst Partnership Forum will pass these contacts on to local cavers throughout the country.

 The Texas Cave Conservancy President, Mike Walsh was invited to make a presentation.  Following a general introduction to the NSS, the Karst Partnership Forum and an invitation to attend the NSS Convention in Kerrville, Mike delivered a presentation on Urban Cave Management-The Texas System.

Kristie Lindberg and Mike Walsh would like to thank the following cavers for their contributions to the conference:  Gordon Birkhimer, Merideth Hildreth, Val Hildreth, Roy Reynaud, Marie Reynaud, Carolina Shrewsbury, William Shrewsbury and Jim Werker.
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